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Meeting Summary
Organisers
: Development Planning

Venue

: 10th Floor Metro Centre Braamfontein (Conference call)
Date

: 13 April 2017
	Ms. Rirhandzu Khoza

	Development Planning

	Mr. Solomon Modise

	Development Planning

	Mr. Musonda Chalungumana
	Development Planning

	Ms. Nomzamo Mnqeta
	Infrastructure Management: Gauteng Province Treasury


Purpose of the meeting 
The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the intergovernmental alignment of medium term expenditure framework (MTEF) projects between Gauteng Provincial Government and the City of Johannesburg Metropolitan Municipality (COJ).  

Items discussed
a) Name change of the Corridors of freedom
b) Challenges Facing Intergovernmental alignment 
c) Methods in which the spatial discrepancy of targeted projects for province and COJ can be better aligned 
The telephonic communication meeting opened up with Ms. Khoza and Modise informing Ms. Nomzamo that given name for the strategic development areas “corridors of freedom” will be changed to Transit Orientated developments. 
Following formalities of the opening discussion, the crux of the meeting moved on how Province and COJ can better align their Infrastructure development projects and planning. It was elucidated by Ms. Khoza and Mr. Modise that the challenge impeding the alignment are infrastructure development projects by province that are already in the construction phase, making it impossible to influence its location of development. Further discussions on the matter reached a consensus that misalignment between province and COJ has cost implications in terms of maintenance and providing bulk infrastructure to support the relevant projects.
The next item of the discussion gravitated to possible methods that can be used to align infrastructure development projects between Province and COJ, with Ms. Mnqeta suggesting the geospatial mapping of Province Projects into categories pertaining to their life cycles. It was discussed that this approach will show geospatially which projects are in their construction stage and those that are still in its preplanning conceptual stage. Based on that Ms. Khoza and Mr. Modise concurred that alignment between Province and COJ can be better archived, as it is more feasible to influence the provincial projects that are still in its conceptual stage to be located in the City of Johannesburg priority development areas.
Ms. Mnqeta concluded the conference call by indicating that she has resigned from her current position and wish CoJ the very best in their future plans. 
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